
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
7 April 2008 
 
 
 
CHEN Deming 
Minister of Commerce 
The People’s Republic of China 
 
 
 
Your Excellency, 
 
 
I have the honour to refer to the conclusion on this date of the Free Trade Agreement 
between the Government of New Zealand and the Government of the People’s 
Republic of China (“the Agreement”). 
 
I also have the honour to refer to the discussions held in the context of the negotiation 
of the Agreement on the subject of a Working Holiday Scheme between New Zealand 
and China and our decision to establish a scheme as set out in the Arrangement on a 
Working Holiday Scheme between the Government of New Zealand and the 
Government of the People’s Republic of China, signed on 7 April 2008 at Beijing. 
 
I propose that this letter and your reply will constitute a record of the joint 
understandings of our two Governments reached in connection with the Agreement. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Phil Goff 
Minister of Trade  
New Zealand 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
7 April 2008 
 
 
Phil Goff 
Minister of Trade 
New Zealand 
 
 
 
Dear Minister, 
 
 
I have the honour to refer to the conclusion on this date of the Free Trade Agreement 
between the Government of the People’s Republic of China and the Government of 
New Zealand (“the Agreement”), and to your letter of the same date which reads as 
follows: 
 

“I have the honour to refer to the conclusion on this date of the Free Trade 
Agreement between the Government of New Zealand and the Government of 
the People’s Republic of China (“the Agreement”). 
 
I also have the honour to refer to the discussions held in the context of the 
negotiation of the Agreement on the subject of a Working Holiday Scheme 
between New Zealand and China and our decision to establish a scheme as set 
out in the Arrangement on a Working Holiday Scheme between the 
Government of New Zealand and the Government of the People’s Republic of 
China, signed on 7 April 2008 at Beijing. 
 
I propose that this letter and your reply will constitute a record of the joint 
understandings of our two Governments reached in connection with the 
Agreement.” 

 
I have the honour to confirm that your letter and this reply constitute a record of the 
joint understandings of our two Governments on the Arrangement on a Working 
Holiday Scheme between the Government of the People’s Republic of China and the 
Government of New Zealand, reached in connection with the Agreement. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
CHEN Deming 
Minister of Commerce 
The People’s Republic of China 

 
 


